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§ 86.18 Amendments to conform to 
statutory exemptions. 

(a) Nothing in this part shall be con-
strued to force or require any indi-
vidual or hospital or any other institu-
tion, program, or activity receiving 
Federal funds to perform or pay for an 
abortion. 

(b) Nothing in this part shall be con-
strued to require or prohibit any per-
son, or public or private entity, to pro-
vide or pay for any benefit or service, 
including the use of facilities, related 
to an abortion. Nothing in the pre-
ceding sentence shall be construed to 
permit a penalty to be imposed on any 
person or individual because such per-
son or individual is seeking or has re-
ceived any benefit or service related to 
a legal abortion. 

(c) This part shall be construed con-
sistently with, as applicable, the First 
Amendment to the Constitution, Title 
IX’s religious exemptions (20 U.S.C. 
1681(a)(3) and 1687(4)), the Religious 
Freedom Restoration Act (42 U.S.C. 
2000b et seq.), and provisions related to 
abortion in the Church Amendments 
(42 U.S.C. 300a–7), the Coats-Snowe 
Amendment (42 U.S.C. 238n), section 
1303 of the Patient Protection and Af-
fordable Care Act (42 U.S.C. 18023), and 
appropriation rider provisions relating 
to abortion, to the extent they remain 
in effect or applicable, such as the 
Hyde Amendment (e.g., Consolidated 
Appropriations Act, 2019, Pub. L. 115– 
245, Div. B, secs. 506–07), the Helms 
Amendment (e.g., Continuing Appro-
priations Act, 2019, Pub. L. 116–6, Div. 
F, Title III), and the Weldon Amend-
ment (e.g., Consolidated Appropriations 
Act, 2019, Pub. L. 115–245, Div. B, sec. 
507(d)). 

[85 FR 37243, June 19, 2020] 

§§ 86.19–86.20 [Reserved] 

Subpart C—Discrimination on the 
Basis of Sex in Admission and 
Recruitment Prohibited 

§ 86.21 Admission. 

(a) General. No person shall, on the 
basis of sex, be denied admission, or be 
subjected to discrimination in admis-
sion, by any recipient to which this 

subpart applies, except as provided in 
§§ 86.16 and 86.17. 

(b) Specific prohibitions. (1) In deter-
mining whether a person satisfies any 
policy or criterion for admission, or in 
making any offer of admission, a re-
cipient to which this subpart applies 
shall not: 

(i) Give preference to one person over 
another on the basis of sex, by ranking 
applicants separately on such basis, or 
otherwise; 

(ii) Apply numerical limitations upon 
the number or proportion of persons of 
either sex who may be admitted; or 

(iii) Otherwise treat one individual 
differently from another on the basis of 
sex. 

(2) A recipient shall not administer 
or operate any test or other criterion 
for admission which has a dispropor-
tionately adverse effect on persons on 
the basis of sex unless the use of such 
test or criterion is shown to predict 
validly success in the education pro-
gram or activity in question and alter-
native tests or criteria which do not 
have such a disproportionately adverse 
effect are shown to be unavailable. 

(c) Prohibitions relating to marital or 
parental status. In determining whether 
a person satisfies any policy or cri-
terion for admission, or in making any 
offer of admission, a recipient to which 
this subpart applies: 

(1) Shall not apply any rule con-
cerning the actual or potential paren-
tal, family, or marital status of a stu-
dent or applicant which treats persons 
differently on the basis of sex; 

(2) Shall not discriminate against or 
exclude any person on the basis of 
pregnancy, childbirth, termination of 
pregnancy, or recovery therefrom, or 
establish or follow any rule or practice 
which so discriminates or excludes; 

(3) Shall treat disabilities related to 
pregnancy, childbirth, termination of 
pregnancy, or recovery therefrom in 
the same manner and under the same 
policies as any other temporary dis-
ability or physical condition; and 

(4) Shall not make pre-admission in-
quiry as to the marital status of an ap-
plicant for admission, including wheth-
er such applicant is ‘‘Miss’’ or ‘‘Mrs.’’ 
A recipient may make pre-admission 
inquiry as to the sex of an applicant for 
admision, but only if such inquiry is 
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made equally of such applicants of both 
sexes and if the results of such inquiry 
are not used in connection with dis-
crimination prohibited by this part. 

(Secs. 901, 902, Education Amendments of 
1972, 86 Stat. 373, 374; 20 U.S.C. 1681, 1682) 

§ 86.22 Preference in admission. 
A recipient to which this subpart ap-

plies shall not give preference to appli-
cants for admission, on the basis of at-
tendance at any educational institu-
tion or other school or entity which ad-
mits as students or predominantly 
members of one sex, if the giving of 
such preference has the effect of dis-
criminating on the basis of sex in vio-
lation of this subpart. 

(Secs. 901, 902, Education Amendments of 
1972, 86 Stat. 373, 374; 20 U.S.C. 1681, 1682) 

§ 86.23 Recruitment. 
(a) Nondiscriminatory recruitment. A 

recipient to which this subpart applies 
shall not discriminate on the basis of 
sex in the recruitment and admission 
of students. A recipient may be re-
quired to undertake additional recruit-
ment efforts for one sex as remedial ac-
tion pursuant to § 86.3(a), and may 
choose to undertake such efforts as af-
firmative action pursuant to § 86.3(b). 

(b) Recruitment at certain institutions. 
A recipient to which this subpart ap-
plies shall not recruit primarily or ex-
clusively at educational institutions, 
schools or entities which admit as stu-
dents only or predominantly members 
of one sex, if such actions have the ef-
fect of discriminating on the basis of 
sex in violation of this subpart. 

(Secs. 901, 902, Education Amendments of 
1972, 86 Stat. 373, 374; 20 U.S.C. 1681, 1682) 

§§ 86.24–86.30 [Reserved] 

Subpart D—Discrimination on the 
Basis of Sex in Education Pro-
grams or Activities Prohibited 

§ 86.31 Education programs or activi-
ties. 

(a) General. Except as provided else-
where in this part, no person shall, on 
the basis of sex, be excluded from par-
ticipation in, be denied the benefits of, 
or be subjected to discrimination under 
any academic, extracurricular, re-

search, occupational training, or other 
education program or activity operated 
by a recipient which receives Federal 
financial assistance. This subpart does 
not apply to actions of a recipient in 
connection with admission of its stu-
dents to an education program or ac-
tivity of (1) a recipient to which Sub-
part C does not apply, or (2) an entity, 
not a recipient, to which Subpart C 
would not apply if the entity were a re-
cipient. 

(b) Specific prohibitions. Except as pro-
vided in this subsection, in providing 
any aid, benefit, or service to a stu-
dent, a recipient shall not, on the basis 
of sex: 

(1) Treat one person differently from 
another in determining whether such 
person satisfies any requirement or 
condition for the provision of such aid, 
benefit, or service; 

(2) Provide different aid, benefits, or 
services or provide aid, benefits, or 
services in a different manner; 

(3) Deny any person any such aid, 
benefit, or service; 

(4) Subject any person to separate or 
different rules of behavior, sanctions, 
or other treatment; 

(5) Apply any rule concerning the 
domicile or residence of a student or 
applicant, including eligibility for in- 
State fees and tuition; 

(6) Aid or perpetuate discrimination 
against any person by providing sig-
nificant assistance to any agency, or-
ganization, or person which discrimi-
nates on the basis of sex in providing 
any aid, benefit or service to students 
or employees; 

(7) Otherwise limit any person in the 
enjoyment of any right, privilege, ad-
vantage, or opportunity. 

(c) Assistance administered by a recipi-
ent educational institution to study at a 
foreign institution. A recipient edu-
cational institution may administer or 
assist in the administration of scholar-
ships, fellowships, or other awards es-
tablished by foreign or domestic wills, 
trusts, or similar legal instruments, or 
by acts of foreign governments and re-
stricted to members of one sex, which 
are designed to provide opportunities 
to study abroad, and which are award-
ed to students who are already matric-
ulating at or who are graduates of the 
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